
Hannah Fryer   
I've just been told from my team that we've just gone live on the 
livestream. So Hello, everyone, and welcome for everyone who's joining us 
today for the last keynote talk of the biodiverse festival. I'm very 
pleased to introduce today's speaker Sheena Talma. But before we can dive 
into her talk, I just need to go through a bit of housekeeping about the 
live stream, and then I will hand it over to Sheena. So Hello, everyone. My 
name is Hannah, and I am one of the team members from the biodiverse 
festival. And I will be hosting the talk today. As this is an online event, 
there is a possibility that we may experience some technical difficulties. 
Don't worry if this happens, we are recording the talk in the event of any 
issues. And we will be uploading it to YouTube so you can catch it later at 
any time. At the end of the talk, there will be time for a short q&a. So if 
you have any questions about Sheena's talk, then you can submit them either 
via the Google form, which is linked in the description of the video. Or if 
you have a YouTube account. And don't mind having your name appear next to 
your question. You can use YouTube's live chat function. We may be limited 
for time, so apologies if we don't get round to your question, but 
hopefully we will have time. So it is my pleasure to introduce our keynote 
speaker for today, Sheena Talma. Sheena is an early career researcher from 
the Seychelles who studies in the field of marine science. She has a 
postgraduate degree in fisheries and ex theology, and has worked with the 
Ministry of environmental energy and climate change in Seychelles. Sheena 
is currently working as the shut science programme manager at the Netcon 
Foundation, which is a not for profit organisation to establish and 
accelerate scientific exploration and protection of the ocean. I will be 
switching off my microphone and my video just to make sure everything runs 
smoothly with the internet. I will return at the end of the presentation to 
ask Sheena, any questions that you might have. So with that, I will hand it 
over to you Sheena, whenever you're ready. 
 
Sheena Talma   
Great. Thank you so much, Emily, and thank you for that introduction. And 
I'm really excited to be here with everyone today. I'm just sharing my 
screen. 
 
There we go. And yes, thank you so much for having me. I am so honoured to 
be here as I watched most of the presentations this week, they were 
absolutely amazing. And I'm so honoured to be part of the lineup of keynote 
speakers that covered so many different topics this week. So I'll be 
talking about two specific projects that's very close to my heart. And as 
the title would suggest, that has happened above and below water. For those 
of you who don't know where the Seychelles is, the Seychelles is a group of 
islands spread out between 4-10 degrees south of the equator. And it's made 
up of two main groups of islands. These are granitic Islands, as you can 
see in this photograph at the bottom, which means it has really high 
mountains. And it broke off the continent of Africa and Asia millions of 
years ago. But we also have another group of islands called the Coraline 
Islands. And these are also what we refer to as the outer islands.  
 
Now, these islands are low lying so they're very different to the granitic 
Islands. And most of the activities that happen in this area are around 
tourism or fisheries and a lot of our marine protected areas are located in 
towards the outer-islands. So I grew up in the Seychelles I'm on one of the 
granitic Islands, MahÃ©, which is the main island and where the majority of 
the population lives, we have a population of 95,000 people. And growing up 
here, I think most children and adults really want to go to Aldabra. So 
Aldabra really is the hero of the two tales I'll be talking about, the two 
expeditions, I'll be talking about tpday. 
 



Now if you want to take just one minute and close your eyes, and I want to 
try and describe this amazing place to all of you, so I can take you there 
with me. And remember, this amazing Island. So if you can imagine getting 
onto a plane from MahÃ© if you don't forget in MahÃ© is quite far away. And 
we're gonna fly to Aldabra. So we get into this very small plane, and 
there's a room for only 14 people. You're very lucky you're sitting next to 
a window, so you can look outside, and we're flying over the Indian Ocean 
to Aldabra and Aldabra is about 1200 kilometres away from the main island 
MahÃ©. So on our journey to the island, all you see is this blue expanse of 
water. And we land on Assumption, an island in the Aldabra group. And it's 
the closest island with an airstrip next to Aldabra. So we disembark off 
the plane and we get into the back of a pickup truck. And we make our way 
to here, and it's a very small strip on the coast, and we get onto the 
boat. Now it's beautiful day. The sun's out, which I'm sure for people who 
live in the UK or anyone experiencing winter right now is hard to imagine. 
But the sun's out and the sea is absolutely calm. And we're making our way 
to out Aldabra. And as we approach that our spinner dolphins that are 
jumping in the bay, we see a thin outline of this coastline with green tuft 
and Sandy white shores. And it's a really good day and we're really lucky 
because there's also humpback whales. And as we disembark in about 30 
centimetres of water, there are black tip reef sharks right at our ankles. 
And we've arrived on Aldabra. Now, I have not done justice to this amazing 
place where so few people are fortunate to visit. 
 
So why the fuss? You might ask? Well, Aldabra is special it is the jewel in 
the Seychelles crown. It has been described as Sir David Attenborough as 
one of the world's wonders. And if Sir David Attenborough says that, then 
it must be true. It's also one of the the only places in the world where 
you can get with the biggest population of giant tortoises over 130,000 
giant tortoises that live on this island. It is the largest breeding site 
for lesser and greater frigatebirds in the Indian Ocean. It's got a host of 
endemic and indigenous species. So it is really an area that is worth 
protecting and has been protected for the last 40 years. However, Aldabra 
is not being spared by some of the global dilemmas facing our marine and 
habitat systems. So if you can see in this image, this is on the west 
coast, the West and southern coast of Aldabra, where plastic has been 
washed up to the shores. 
 
And this plastic debris isn't coming from the small island states such as 
Seychelles and Mauritius. A lot of it is coming from continental areas such 
as Asia and Africa. Now, the big thing is that Aldabra is stationed in an 
area where all the currents bring these washed up parts of marine plastic 
onto the shores. And it is affecting the wildlife that lives there. So all 
of these images are from Aldabra, specifically the one at the bottom with 
the Ibis. It's got something around its beak, which means essentially, it 
will never be able to feed again. This was taken on our expedition. So 
these are not photo ops. These are real photographs. So what can be done 
about this problem? And that's a question that SIF have asked, for a long 
time, but one thing we have to emphasise, SIF is a Seychelles Island 
foundation. It is the managing NGO that looks after this UNESCO World 
Heritage Site. And it has a station on Aldabra with a very small population 
of people. Now the reason for that being that, while it is beautiful 
Aldabra is also a very harsh environment. And to have limited human impact 
on this island, the small population that lives there are there for the 
functioning of the island to ensure that monitoring is conducted so that we 
understand what is happening within our marine and terrestrial ecosystems, 
but also to act as a deterrent from illegal fishing that may occur in this 
area. So an additional problem of plastic will need additional funding and 
additional people. So SIF launched this campaign to find 12 volunteers that 
would take up that challenge and go to this amazing place and clean up as 
much marine debris as they possibly could. I was so privileged to have 



participated in the competition and have won one of the spots on this 
programme. And we had five main aims, which I will run through 
individually. So the first aim, and perhaps one of the most difficult ones 
that I thought at the time was to raise 150,000 pounds within nine months. 
So this we launched this in 2018. And we only had nine months to be able 
to, to gather this much money to be able to have the expedition. 
 
And amazingly, everyone got together and we raised more than the required 
amounts. And a lot of this funding came not just from abroad, which you can 
see in grey, but also money was raised within the Seychelles. So just for 
an overview and an understanding of where this money came from. Orange 
shows international corporations the black or the Seychelles cooperations. 
The great is money that SIF pledged towards the programme before it even 
started. Amazingly, we managed to get 7% of the funding from crowdfunding. 
So lots of people just donating, you know, 50 pounds, one pound really good 
shows that it goes a long way. And of course, one of the chunks we got a 
lot of funding from especially SeyCorp at the Seychelles,climate and 
coastal adaptation trust, which provided more than 29% of the money that we 
collected. So to really try and get our partners invested in the programme, 
each investor would get some kind of output from giving us the the funding. 
So depending on how much money you donated, then we would organise some 
kind of activity as we've shown in this slide. So the second aim was to 
raise awareness both locally and internationally. Now the reason it was 
important to raise this internationally is because like I said previously, 
a lot of this marine debris is being washed up from other countries. So 
it's important to shine a light on the effects that we all have on on each 
other's boundaries. So our patron of Aldabra is the president of the 
Seychelles. And he took some of these images that we gave him to the g7 in 
2018, to raise awareness about one of the many plights that is affecting 
the Seychelles islands and small island states or large ocean states. But 
of course, we also participated in a host of different interviews, some 
where done locally. And some were done internationally, for example, we had 
a short interview with Sky News to raise awareness beyond our own borders. 
My favourite part of raising awareness was definitely interacting with the 
amazing groups and NGOs that work in Seychelles to try and eliminate 
plastic. And also the youth of tomorrow, that are keen to learn and 
interested to invest their time in in eliminating this problem. So perhaps 
the highlight, of course of it all, was being able to finally get to 
Aldabra as part of this expedition. Now, I told you guys that growing up, 
you really want to go to Aldabra. So for some of you, it might be really 
wanting to go and see the the Silverbacks in Uganda, or, you know, going to 
this amazing rain forest. For us. It's Aldabra. And I was so privileged in 
my postgraduate course to be able to do a desk study on blacktip reef 
sharks. So it just, you know, really made me want to go into this place 
without fail. So, for a lot of the people that went to Aldabra, this was, 
in many sense of dream come true. And like I said, while  Aldabra is 
stunningly beautiful. It is sometimes it feels like the island wants to 
kill you. So if you look at the back of this photo, there are these jagged 
rocks. We call it cast on the outline of the of the of the shore, and 
falling on that will cause some serious damage. The other big issue about 
Aldabra is that so far away from health care. So if anything does happen, 
it would take a long time for you to get to a hospital. So the operation 
that we had was to the best of our ability, as safe as we could make it. 
And we spent a lot of our time on a southern coast that I'm pointing to 
now. Whereas the research station is on the northwest coast. So where my 
mouse is at the moment. So in the northwest coast, where the research 
station is and where the small population of people live. There's 
electricity and there's water. So it's like a luxury camp, at least to us. 
Whereas on the west coast where we were stationed to clean up the beaches, 
there is no water. There is no electricity. There's no toilets. And we 
pretty much lived on canned food, or the five weeks that we were there. So 



the expedition was broken up into two, we had the first two weeks where we 
essentially spent our time just collecting all the rubbish and categorising 
them. And we spent a second two weeks loading everything from Aldabra onto 
a barge that would come back to MahÃ©. And of course this wouldn't have 
been possible without a host of different partners, especially the 
Seychelles Coast Guard who came down to help us to remove the rubbish from 
Aldabra. 
 
Now I'd really like to show you all a clip. 
 
I think this video really shows um, what else trying to describe So island 
under siege is actually a short documentary that you can catch on YouTube 
if you want to find out more about the project. And it just gives a little 
bit of an overview of what we did while we spent our time out on Aldabra. 
So, obviously, we collected all this rubbish from these turtle nesting 
beaches, we, we collected a total of 25 tonnes. Our aim was 50 tonnes to 
begin with. But that quickly showed to be actually quite impossible with 
only 12 people. So aim four was to reprocess the collected marine debris. 
This is this was a really ambitious and really ambitious part of the 
project. Because we one thing that we didn't want was just to take the 
rubbish from one island and put it on another. So  SIF together with 
volunteers ran a campaign to get people to come to the area where we were 
storing this 25 tonnes of rubbish on MahÃ©. And we had great turnouts, we 
had people from schools, teachers and school children that would come 
through to repurpose some of the of the debris as you can see here, they've 
made flower pots and some really innovative ways of using buoys. Our last 
aim, of course, was to ensure that the expedition was communicated 
effectively to not just seychellois our population but also around the 
world. So we have a short documentary an Island Under siege, as I've said, 
we also have an animated short story, which is all the Song of Aldabra, 
it's very cute if you want to check it out on our Aldabra cleanup project 
page on Facebook. But we also with the leadership of April Bird who is 
doing her PhD on on the results gathered from this expedition, we managed 
to publish the first paper which is the cost of removing unsanctioned 
import marine plastic litter to small island states. And the importance of 
this paper was to again highlight what it costs to these small islands to 
be to remove all the plastic that is accumulated from other other 
countries. So we have a very short abstract which I'll play just to give 
you an overview. 
 
So just to this shows a great estimation of how much it costs us all to 
remove plastic waste from this island. I think a really big figure was at 
83% of the 25 tonnes that we collected was actually from the fishing 
industry. And 7% of that was flip flops. We collected a total of more than 
60,000 individual flip flops during the expedition. And just to emphasise 
how dangerous it was, it was really difficult to try to get all of the 
plastic from the beach, onto a small boat and then onto another, another 
vessel to transport it back to MahÃ©. So that's what 25 tonnes of rubbish 
looks like. 
 
And I was extremely fortunate because I got off that one expedition of the 
Aldabra cleanup project and on to another expedition immediately. So you 
must be wondering, why didn't people just space out these expeditions a 
little better. Now, both expeditions happened during the same time period 
between February and May. And the reason for that is because that is, 
that's a really that's the best weather window, essentially. So that's the 
reason why both expeditions happen at the same time. And so at the time, 
when the next 10% happened, um, and during the planning of it, which 
started in 2018, I was working for the Ministry of Environment, energy and 
climate change. And I was assigned to this project to help organise from 
the Seychelles side. Now, similar to the Aldabra cleanup project, one of 



the most important aspects is ensuring that you have a strong group of 
partners, nothing is possible without the help and funding that comes in 
from all these different different partners and organisations. Now, nekton 
has three main aims, or three main pillars, and that is to conduct 
research, create inspirational content, and create a platform to enable 
knowledge exchange. And this is mostly done in three ways. So it's done 
using a very brief overview timeline. And so it's broken down into colours 
just for understanding sake, in the beginning, is ensuring and establishing 
partnerships. Like I said, partnerships are key to ensuring that expedition 
and any science collaboration is successful. So in this case, nexon 
approached the government of Seychelles in 2017, already gauging whether 
Seychelles would be interested in carrying out an expedition together and 
looking at the Seychelles waters between zero and 300 metres. So that was 
one of the first steps. And of course, one of the other time consuming 
areas is planning the expedition and the main needs of the host country. So 
that took place over a year. Some of the first workshops and planning 
meetings were conducted in Seychelles with partners and stakeholders in the 
Seychelles to ensure that needs were met. 
 
The smallest section of time, of course, is the field operations, which it 
happens generally over five weeks. And then the big chunk of work is of 
course, using the all the information that is gathered to to generate 
results that can assist in Policymaking. And last and and most importantly, 
is presenting and disseminating that information, but not just the 
scientific applications. I think Dr. Mika made a really good point 
yesterday, when she spoke about how we need to use the information that we 
gather in science and present it to the public and make it appealing and 
understanding and engaging. And also, one very important aspect to me 
personally, is that all the data collected on expeditions with nexon is 
open access, and all samples that is collected is belongs to the country. 
And ideally is kept within the country unless of course, that country does 
not have the facilities. So, like I said it took over a year to organise 
the expedition with meetings and just choosing which areas were of most 
interest for Seychelles partners. And we had, this was the boat that we 
use. This is the ocean Zephyr. And we had a whole host of different types 
of equipment on board, and 50 people. So some of the types of equipment 
that we had were underwater cameras attached to submersibles. We had to our 
we had neuesten nets to collect zooplankton samples. We had satellite 
dishes, to enable communications to occur, so that we could tell the story 
as it happened in the field. 
 
So the sites that we went to include Aldabra and as I said, I got off the 
Albabra cleanup project, and went on to nexon. And each of these numbers 
represent over here represents an island. And the number is based on the 
locations that nexon's went to first. So they came from MahÃ©, and then 
made their way down to Alphonse, then to Aldabra group, Aster and then back 
up to Aldabra and Amironti's group. And onboard to enable knowledge 
exchange between seychellois scientists and the other scientists on board. 
There was a specific call that was made or the next next session, and this 
was facilitated through sake at the Seychelles, coastal and climate 
adaptation trust. That gave up to 250,000 rupees which is essentially 
around $25,000 to individuals that wanted to take part in the expedition 
and carry out additional research. So we had a great team on board. For 
example, Jennifer Appu, who was also a young scientist wanted to research 
the predator abundance between zero and 300 metres around Aldabra. The 
infamous Dr. Jean Mortimer, who is a turtle expert, very well known within 
the western Indian Ocean, looked at seagrass abundance and, and just the 
boundaries to which it was located on the expedition. And myself, I was 
looking at the abundance and diversity of fish larvae and fish eggs 
throughout the Indian Ocean, the Seychelles waters. 
 



But I think one of the most inspirational ways of getting people interested 
in the ocean. And nexon is really clever with using this as the use of 
their submersibles. Now there's submersibles are used and in this 
expedition, we had to, to generate information first needs to collect data 
to collect video data as you go from zero to 300 metres, but also to 
collect samples at those different depths as well. But it's a really great 
experience to be able to be immersed below your own waters. And feeling of 
being in a submersible is is it's very hard to replicate. Um, it's like 
you're in a in a bubble. So like you're in the goldfish bubble. And 
sometimes we're too busy doing science that we miss the manta ray in the 
background as you can see over here and you spend about two to three hours 
depending on the depth that you go to. Taking footage along the transect if 
you're in the yellow submersible, as we say, or collecting representative 
samples of sponges or painted herbs or idera at different depths, as you 
can see in this photo 
 
But what's really great is that we also had a group of politicians. So we 
had the Minister of Environment and the president of the Seychelles that 
came on board or a day. And they were also taken down into a submersible, 
they had to work as well, while they were down there, but it really enables 
you to communicate about the ocean in a way that perhaps you wouldn't, if 
you had not had that experience. But I think what stays with me, and 
definitely something that I will take for the rest of my life is the 
experience of seeing the change in habitats from zero to 300 metres. And 
for most of you, if you dive or snorkel, you'll be used to seeing this kind 
of metropolis. This vibrant kind of underwater city with lots of fish and 
lots of corals. If you're in a healthy area, this is all of this footage is 
taken from a stove. And we were dumbfounded by the fact that we saw no 
events of coral bleaching on these corals, and they just seemed so healthy. 
As you can see, they're just like, clustered on top of each other. And just 
a vibrant amount of fish species was seen here. Then as you move down to 
various 60 metres, it's completely different. So you move away from those 
hottest chairs that you saw 10 metres, and that many of you perhaps are 
used to seeing too little more fan coral, like species, little less 
movement of fish, I'd like to think that this is a Sunday afternoon. Um, if 
this was a city, this would be a Sunday afternoon, and people are just 
going out for a stroll. Um, and when we go further down to below 120 
metres, then you really start to see that those depth changes, um, there's 
a lot less light to start off with, the submersibles have to have it lights 
on at this point. There are a lot less coral structures, there's more whip 
corals, which were those structures you saw previously, life seems to be 
slowing down in this part of our ocean. And lastly, when we go down 
further, to 250 300, towards the Twilight Zone, it's like for me, it's 
probably the closest I'll get to being on the moon. It's very different 
structure that I have ever seen as lots of like little crevices, not a lot 
of fish that we saw when peculiarly I was down in a submersible, but lots 
of echinoderms. 
 
And lots of different types of corals as well. But I think I'm from both 
projects, the things I learned and took away from them is firstly, that 
partnerships are really important. So the historical view that I have of 
expeditions is generally one that is I colonial where, you know, foreign 
nationals come into a country and do research without the involvement of, 
of the public or without the involvement of the local scientists. And if 
you really want to read a paper about that assha the boss just published a 
comment paper. And you can just google her and you will find it, it's 
really great to read. So it's really, um, a difference to be able to 
participate in expeditions that that essentially involve their partners 
from the onset, which really shouldn't be the exception. That should be the 
rule. Secondly, I learned that we must celebrate the winds. I think as 
scientists, we often look at how much more we could be doing. But it's 



really about celebrating the little wins that we have We continue to have 
on that note, I think I'm coming up to time, I could go on forever. Um, so 
if you want to find out more about any of these projects, please follow 
nexon and the Aldabra cleanup project. And you can tune into the Seychelles 
ocean symposium, which will be happening from the ninth to the 13th of 
November. And there are lots of publications coming up this year and next 
year, and a couple of short documentaries as well coming up on nexon. So 
I'm really happy to have been able to share these two really great 
projects. And I look forward to taking your questions. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
Hi Sheena, thank you very much for giving that amazing talk. I have a 
couple of questions for you, from people who've been watching. First off, 
do any other countries accept responsibility for the waste that is upon the 
island? And are they taking any actions to help stop it? 
 
Sheena Talma   
That is a really good question. And thank you for asking. Unfortunately 
not. SIF is trying to work with a lot of the fishing vessels that are that 
work within the region to try and address some of those issues. There is a 
fad watch programme that is going on in the Seychelles. So fads are these 
aggregating devices used by a lot of fishing companies. So they're they now 
are obliged to first make them out of biodegradable objects so that they 
degrade. And secondly, they have beacons on so that they can be collected 
if needed. So they are small steps being made. But unfortunately, not many 
people are willing to take responsibility for effects. Yeah. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
That's really sad. Um, do you think that Aldabra is representative of 
plastic pollution worldwide? And why did you choose to operate your cleanup 
organisation on algebra? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Well, that's a really good question. Um, Aldabra is a UNESCO World Heritage 
Site. Um, and Yeah, I do. There isn't any evidence that that is the 
representative. There are other islands that have been affected. Henderson 
Island is one. They also had a cleanup project that operated there earlier 
last year. And they also published a paper about that. So you can check 
that one out as well. I do think that it depends where islands are located. 
So Aldabra is located in an area where parents will push plastic twoards 
its beaches 
 
Hannah Fryer   
Someone has asked what has been your single most memorable or impressive 
underwater encounter? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Well, a really good question actually. Um, mine would be a manta ray Um, so 
the manta ray that was behind us when we should have been watching it. came 
to the front after, so we did get to see it. Some people in expedition 
really saw some cool stuff. They saw thresher sharks and hammerhead sharks. 
They also saw Mola Molas, which are Sunfish, which would have been my 
favourite thing to see underwater. Um, but yeah, there were some really 
great experiences whilst being below the surface. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
sounds absolutely amazing. I'm jealous that you got to see these things. 
Um, another question is, does your organisation work to confront 
corporations specifically about their plastic pollution? And like how do 
you tackle plastic pollution right at the source? 
 



Sheena Talma   
That is a good question. And I think as individuals but also corporations, 
the biggest thing to do is to stop plastic pollution at the source, right 
and to try and mitigate what comes into the ocean. It's very difficult to 
kind of collect plastic once it's into once it's entered into the oceanic 
system. SiF is the organisation that organised and really lead the other 
cleanup project. So I cannot speak on their behalf with regards to To what 
they're doing to approach or reproach some of these organisations. But I do 
know that there are many activists out there that is trying to get 
companies and people to take more responsibility, on, on, on the fact that 
they are the biggest producers of plastic. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
Do you know what people at home that are watching this personally could do 
to reduce plastic pollution that might end up in the ocean? Like, as normal 
people? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Yeah, I mean, I think there are lots of campaigns around that, you know, 
small things like we're using your, your water bottles, don't buy plastic 
water bottles carry around, or water bottles, simple things, that is 
sometimes the hardest when you go in for take out, don't you know, pick a 
lunchbox, um, you can be the newest revolution and other things like taking 
your coffee cup. But if there is a petition out there trying to get people 
to stop producing, producing plastic from the onset, you know, why not sign 
it. Um, but I think one of the things that was emphasised in the paper by 
April at all, is that there is an issue. Plastic isn't one of the biggest 
issues that is facing our marine system is but one. And one of the biggest 
problems is tackling it once it gets to this small island states, because 
it requires a lot of infrastructure and a lot of money to go into removing 
that plastic. So it's not enough to just say, let's just turn the tap off. 
There are lots of organisations trying to do that. In addition to that, we 
need to start pledging money to the destruction that already has happened 
so that small ecosystems can actually run campaigns to remove what is 
already within that system. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
We have another question. That is Do you have any suggestions for reducing 
plastic pollution from fishes? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Um, I would love to have a little bit more clarification. If what is what 
do you think? Do you mind just repeating the question from fishes? 
 
Hannah Fryer   
I think I mean, like fishermen, 
 
Sheena Talma   
ah, okay from fishers. So, okay. So a lot of that plastic that we collected 
from being fishing vessels. Okay, so these aren't, we're not thinking about 
subsistence fishermen. We're thinking about tuna vessels, that use being 
say nets, or these fads, which is this aggregating device, a lot of our 
boys. So one of the things that Seychelles has incorporated into their 
fishery legislation is that fads have to be made out of biodegradable 
substances. So this will help. But obviously biodegradable substances will 
accumulate as well. But at least these will, with time, will rot. So that's 
one of the biggest steps that the Seychelles government has taken. Yeah, 
and essentially, perhaps it's practising newer ways of fishing. Because 
there is questions around how sustainable it is to continue fishing at 
large scales the way we do within our Indian Ocean. 
 



Hannah Fryer   
Okay,I just wanted to get the next question up. 
 
What do you do with the plastic waste once you've collected it? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Okay, so all the plastic waste was put onto a barge that went to MahÃ©, 
which is the main island, and some of that plastic waste was repurposed. So 
we had schools that came through to adopt some of the plastic waste. We 
also had the national parks I came through to adopt some of the toys that 
they could use to demarcate marine areas. But of course, as everyone knows, 
once plastic has been in the ocean and been subjected to heat and sunlight, 
it's really difficult to recycle it or repurpose it was some of it has gone 
towards repurposing. Unfortunately some of it will have to go to the 
landfill.  
 
Hannah Fryer   
And you said that 25 tonnes was removed from the island that you Sorry, 
this question is a bit unclear. You said that the 25 tonnes removed from 
the island was 5%. In your opinion, what is the impact? And where? How is? 
Sorry, that question is a bit unclear I'm just going to ask another one. 
Sorry. Can ocean cleaning initiatives be harmful to wildlife if done 
poorly? 
 
Sheena Talma   
That is a good question. Um, I'm not sure. Um, well, the ones that we did 
was basically on land. So it was done using our hands, essentially, there 
was no mechanical objects or equipment used. So it was really hardwork 
because it was literally been backbreaking work. I do know that there are 
some people that are trying to do cleanups within the ocean space. I'm not 
sure what they use. I can't comment on that. But I do suppose if they're 
using very small nets with very small mesh, that might be an issue as you 
would take up a lot of zooplankton that's on the surface. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
And what do you think will be the future of plastic pollution in terms of 
the amount and and the effect that it may have on the environment? 
 
Sheena Talma   
Well, I think one of the biggest things that we saw on Aldabra is that the 
plastic pollution is an accumulation over time. And what happens is that 
with sand, it just buries the plastic so you can dig and dig, and there'll 
be piles and mounds of plastic. So with and this is why we prioritise the 
nest features of Aldabra because it's it's very well known that Aldabra has 
a huge population of green turtles that come up to lay and hawksbills. But 
if they keep digging, and there's no way to dig, because of all these 
obstructions, then, of course, a worst case scenario happens where they 
won't lay, or they lay in an area that is in very good for the hatchlings. 
So there are implications for accumulation of plastic on beaches over a 
long period of time. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
Well, I think that's about it for the questions today. Thank you very much 
for speaking. I know I personally find it very interesting. And I'm sure 
everyone who watched who was watching also thought so. And just before we 
go, I would quite like to just mentioned that we have our live panel 
discussions this weekend. And we have one from 6-7:30 tomorrow, which is a 
panel discussion on anti racism in biology and conservation, which is 
chaired by Ruben Fakoya-Brooks, and a live panel discussion in 
collaboration with disability in higher ed, which will be at four o'clock 
on Sunday, and which is on disability in biology and stem. So please go 



check them out. And more info is available on the programme that we have on 
our website. So I think that is about it. Thank you very much again, for 
talking  
 
Sheena Talma   
Thanks Emily, thanks for having me. 
 
Hannah Fryer   
Thank you very much. 
 
 


